
Finally, some of you may have seen the article regarding 
Southchurch High School coming out of ‘special measures’ 
which was published in Thursday’s Evening Echo; here is 
the link of the online piece for those of you who might not 
have had the opportunity to read it.  
 

https://www.echo-
news.co.uk/news/24070929.southend-school-head-
confident-15-month-race-ofsted-good/. 
 

As always, thank you for your continued support of the 
school. 
 

Mrs Airoll 
Headteacher 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Week’s Menu 
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Issue number: 1 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

Last Friday, we were delighted to welcome Southend City 
Councillors Jones, Nelson and Campbell to the school, see 
photo in this week’s Newsletter.  The Councillors toured the 
school, visiting lessons and speaking to our wonderful 
students.  Following their visit, the Councillors very kindly 
contacted me with suggestions of opportunities they could 
assist with, for example, arranging for a group of students 
to visit the council chamber, meet the major, have an 
overview of council delivered by Councillor(s) and for our 
students to have the opportunity to use the chamber to 
have a debate on a topic of the school’s choice.  We shall, of 
course, be exploring the opportunities they have put 
forward for our students.   
 

Ricky Cooper, The Educational Athlete, a performance coach 
and motivational speaker, visited the school on Tuesday to 
work with some of our male students in Year 9 and 10.  Mr 
Cooper was invited into the school to speak to these 
students following a request by some of our male students 
who feel they sometimes struggle to talk about mental 
health concerns.  Students were engaged in discussions 
during the workshops around mental health, aspirations 
and what life is like living in Southend.  Mr Cooper 
commented that ‘our students were some of the most 
engaged, insightful young men he has ever worked with’.  
Thank you again to Miss Murray for arranging for Mr Cooper 
to visit the school. 
 

On Wednesday, we held our Year 8 Parents’ Evening 
followed by a Platinum Presentation for invited 
parents/carers and their Year 8 child.  Thank you to all those 
parents/carers who attended and to our Year 8 teachers for 
their support of the evening. 
 

Our Year 11 History students will be visiting The National 
Army Museum to attend a Cold War workshop next Friday 
which has been kindly arranged by Miss Fraser, Head of 
History. 
 

Our second week of mock examinations for our Year 11 
students took place this week.  Students sat their Maths 
Paper 2 Calculator, Maths Paper 3 Calculator, Biology Paper 
1, Chemistry Paper 1 and Physics Paper 1 exams.  Next week 
they shall be sitting their Biology Paper 2, Chemistry Paper 
2, Physics Paper 2 on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and 
on Friday, History students will be sitting their History Paper 
1; Medicine. 
 

As previously stressed, these mock examinations are 
extremely important for our Year 11 students this year as 
the results could have a significant impact on their final 
grades should the school be required to supply the mock 
examination papers to the exam boards as they will serve as 
a crucial element in the assessment of students' progress 
and preparation for their impending qualifications. 
 

 

The Southchurch Way 
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Key Dates 
 

01 February Year 11 National Army Museum 
Trip 

13 – 15 February Year 11 Parental Meetings 
Student Progress 

14 February  Feel Good Day 

14 February Year 9 Vaccinations 

15 February Parent Voice 
6.00pm 

17 – 24 February Ski Trip 

19 – 23 February Half Term 

26 February Staff Training Day 
Closed to Students 

27 February Students return to school 

 

Southchurch High Clubs 
 

Our students spoke and we listened!  
 

The students wanted more enrichment clubs so we will be 

launching all of the clubs, on the poster below, from 

Monday 29 January.  
 

All clubs are free to attend! 
 

 
 

Word of the Week 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Vaccinations 
 

Your child should have brought home a consent form for Year 

9 Vaccinations for Diphtheria, Tetanus, Polio and  

Meningitis ACW & Y vaccinations.  
 

Please complete this form and return to the school office by 

07 February 2024, if you would like your child to be 

vaccinated. 
 

The vaccinations will take place on Wednesday, 14 February 

2024. 

 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

                                        

                                                                                                     

        

                                

                                

                                  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                               

                  

                                                                                                                            

 

                                                            

                                                       

              

 

  

                            

 

  

       
          

                                          

                                                       
                     

                                                                 



Handball Event 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

SEND News 
 
 

Extra-curricular activities play an important role in the 

personal development of our students. They provide a 

platform for personal growth, skill enhancement, social 

interaction, and overall well-being.  
 

For students with Special Educational Needs, participating 

in extra-curricular activities can be particularly beneficial, 

fostering independence, self-esteem, and a sense of 

belonging.  
 

At Southchurch High School we have a range of extra-

curricular activities that are on offer, from trampolining club 

to chess club and everything in between. We know that 

extra-curricular activities allow our students to foster 

talents that we may not see in the academic parts of school 

life and this is so important for many of our students with 

SEN.  
 

Taking part in an activity that you truly enjoy, even if you’re 

not the best at it, can also help students to feel part of a 

community and increase mental health and wellbeing.  
 

If your child has SEN and is worried about joining a club or 

activity, please speak with either Mrs Friday or Mrs Grover 

and we will find a way for them to take part.  

 
 

Science 
 

Today year 8 completed a practical lesson to calculate the 
energy content in foods. It certainly looked very interesting! 

Fantasy Football 
 

This is how the Southchurch High School Fantasy Football 

League is shaping up after the first half of the season. 
 

Harry is currently in the lead with ex-student Freddy in 2nd 

place.  
 

Mr Biggie (last year’s winner) is currently in 3rd place.  
 

It is never too late to enter your team in to the league. The 

league code is: ahtccr 
 

A reminder of the league prizes: 
 

Position Prize 

1st place overall £50 Amazon Voucher 
 

Trophy Engraving 

2nd place overall £30 Amazon Voucher 

3rd place overall £20 Amazon Voucher 

Highest Game week Score £20 Amazon Voucher 

Mid-Table Finish £10 Amazon Voucher 

Last Place Losers Trophy Engraving 

 



Here is February’s Happiness Calendar with actions each day to improve your wellbeing! 
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Lost Property 
 

New lost property items for this 

week: 
 

Blazer size 31 

Grey Jordan coat 

XL Grey Regatta coat 

Grey camo pencil case 

Purple scarf 

School shoes, Beckett, size 8  
 

We also have a large amount 

from last week, still unclaimed. 

 



 


